REFERRAL NUMBER 2014-02

For Public Notice via Internet

REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978

Title of Proposal:
Bendigo Airport Redevelopment Project
Proponent:
Greater Bendigo City Council
Description of Project:

Greater Bendigo City Council proposes to upgrade and redevelop the current Bendigo Airport site to enable an increase in aviation capacity, allowing larger, heavier aircraft to operate, including:

· Constructing a new north-south runway 1600 metres long and 30 metres wide, parallel to existing runway 17/35 located 93 metres to the east
· Constructing taxiways, aprons and access lanes, access roads and infrastructure associated with a new business park

· Realigning part of the Ellesmere-Goornong Channel

· Undertaking other associated buildings and works including new security fencing, lighting and associated drainage.

Decision:
The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is not required for the Bendigo Airport Redevelopment Project, as described in the referral accepted on 11 March 2014, subject to the following conditions:
a) The proponent is to prepare a report, building on the existing documentation in the referral, assessing:

i. the likely aircraft noise levels to be generated when the Airport is operating at the ultimate capacity being proposed for approval
ii. the effects of the likely noise levels on sensitive receptors 

iii. suitable mitigation measures and/or controls being proposed
iv. how the project addresses the National Airports Safeguarding Framework.  
b) The above noise assessment is to be prepared in consultation with the Department of Transport, Planning and Local Infrastructure, and be released as part of the relevant notification and documentation required for statutory processes under the Planning and Environment Act 1987.
Reasons for Decision:
· With the exception of potential effects on biodiversity and from operational noise, the environmental effects of the project are unlikely to be significant.

· The potential effects of the project on biodiversity have been assessed and residual effects can be addressed through the approval process under the Planning and Environment Act 1987, including appropriate mitigation and offsets through the preparation of an Environmental Management Plan. 
· The potential effects on local amenity and adjacent residences associated with air traffic noise from the operational phase could potentially be significant.  Further assessment and documentation is necessary to ensure that relevant statutory decisions on the project (including regarding appropriate mitigation) are adequately informed, which can be achieved through conditions. 
Date of Decision:
28 April 2014
